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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington
Minutes a Meeting of Highnam Parish Council
held in The Old School on Tuesday 12 November 2013
Present: Cllrs: M Heenan (Chairman), D Davies, D Nelson, Y Watkins, C Penny, W Davis and         
                        M Welch

In attendance: Mr. R Hicks (Clerk),Cllr P Awford and 3 members of the public.
Public Forum:   
Reference was made to Play Park looking in need of some attention, in particular rope ladder on castle.  Chairman explained this was not dangerous, or in need of immediate attention. The matter of delays on building of changing room was raised.  Mrs Storey reported that she had planted the daffodils.  It was reported that a branch was broken on a tree on land between Beech Close and B4215, Newent Rd.  Allotment Association reported on a request for a grant towards fencing.
1.      Apologies for Absence 
Apologies were received from Cllr Bennett 
2.      Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 8 October 2013
            The minutes were received by the Chairman and signed as an accurate record.

3.      Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business      

         set out below    

            Cllrs Watkins and Penny declared an interest in Item 14 Finance                                                                                                                                                              
4.      County Councillor’s Report 
Cllr P Awford spoke about the problem with roads locally, particularly with regard to congestion.  He reported that a Working Group is looking at environmental/antisocial 
crime eg. flytipping.  He reminded Council that scrap metal dealers have to be licenced, and residents should beware of door to door collections unless a licence has been produced.

5.      District Councillor’s Report 
            Cllr Davies reported that TBC had undertaken a resident satisfaction survey, and 

            reported that most residents were satisfied with the services provided.  He also reported 

            that actions are being instigated to improve the road traffic situation.

6.      Clerks Report                                        
            Clerk reported that requests had been received for grants from:
            i.  Sue Ryder – this was not agreed

           ii.  Highnam Youth Café – a grant of £250 was agreed unanimously

          iii.  Highnam Allotment Association – a grant of £ 200 was agreed unanimously

            Also, that Fast Hosts would still not accept Paypal as a form of payment, but were prepared to accept a cheque for a payment of £43.09 as advance payment for next 9 years; this was agreed.  Confirmation has been received from TBC that the Open Space at Mary/Lime Kiln Groves was held as public open space in perpetuity; this is to be reported in Link.  A copy of the JCS has been received and will be held in Parish Office for any interested persons to read.
7.       Strategic Planning Committee
            A submission has been made to TBC, which will then be open for comment for 6 weeks.  It was suggested that the draft timetable might be a bit short, and have to be modified in due course.
8. i.    Parish Open Space/Right to Bid
Ongoing with TBC.
   ii.    Village Green
            A letter from TBC has confirmed that there is a restrictive covenant imposed on the 
            open space at the end of Mary/Lime Kiln Groves, restricting its use to Public Open 

            space in perpetuity.  An application for the land to be designated as a Village Green is 

            therefore neither necessary or possible.

   iii.   Picnic Benches
            It was agreed that two benches would be ordered in March from Forest Timber  
            Products of Huntley.
9.       Affordable Housing
      Nothing much to report; Minsterworth are moving forward with their plans, and had held  a public exhibition. 
10.     Bus Shelters
Waiting for quotes.
11.     Celebrate Your Space Grant
            Cllr Nelson still investigating.
12.     GRCC Gift to Gloucestershire
            Council agreed that we should apply for a tree, and others on offer from BTCV Glos 

            Big Tree Plant Campaign; Cllr Nelson to look at with R Stembridge-Allotment 

            Association; possible sites to include open space- end of Mary/Lime Kiln Groves,          
            allotments and playing field near new changing rooms.

13.     Planning  i.  Applications
	13/01046/FUL
	Mr G Worrall
	South Lawn, Newent Road, GL2 8DG
	Single Storey side & rear extension with new double garage

	13/01067/FUL
	Mr D Pope
	53 Maidenhall, GL2 8DJ
	Rear extension to be used as utility room. Pitched roof above garage – loft space to create additional room


        No objections
ii. Encroachments

              Waiting for response from TBC.

              A letter had been received from Highnam Day Nursery explaining that the fence was 

              still within their boundary.
14.  Finance   i. – to approve Precept for 2014/2015

             Recommendation of Finance Committee was for Budget for 2014/15 to remain 

             unchanged; this means that the Precept will be unchanged for the 6th consecutive year -  

             all agreed. 

                      ii.-  to approve invoices for payment

	RBS a/c
	Cheque
	Power
	  Amount 


	28 October 2013
	Admin Costs
	S/O
	       13  
	£    382.41

	12 November 2013
	Proactive
	000058
	       16
	£      42.31

	12 November 2013
	Roger Head
	000059
	         4
	£      32.00

	12 November 2013
	HCCT
	000060
	       19
	£      31.50

	12 November 2013
	Guy Shankster
	000062
	         4
	£      75.00


       Invoices were approved for payment.

15.  Bank Reconciliation

	Bank reconciliation October 2013

	RBS Account

	Balance at 30 September 2013
	£46,902.36
	Payments October 2013
	£1,029.86

	Receipts October 2013
	£0.00
	Restricted funds
	£20,883.00

	 
	
	Operating balance
	£24,989.50

	Recreation Ground Project

	Balance at 28/06/2013
	£3,627.27
	Restricted funds
	£625.05

	Receipts September 2013
	£0.38
	
	 

	 
	 
	Operating balance
	£3,002.60

	
	
	
	

	Restricted funds in RBS a/c
	
	
	

	Project Reserves
	£10,000.00
	
	

	Council Reserves
	£10,000.00
	
	

	Fun Day Proceeds
	£615.50
	
	

	Unpaid Cheques
	 £  267.50 
	
	

	
	£20,883.00
	
	


16.     Residual Items
1.  Cllr Watkins to attend Service Village Forum on 25 November; Clerk to forward 
     relevant correspondence.

2. GPFA advice of Community Service help available was discussed, and felt should    be followed up.  Clerk to speak with Andy Fowler and contact Glos Probation Service.

3. NALC are looking for local reps; if anyone is interested please contact Clerk.

4. Cycle path; the repair has been significantly damaged again by the recent rain.

5. A tree overhanging swing gate is blocking access; Cllr Penny will deal with.

6. A problem exists with stile opposite Wetherleigh Drive; Clerk to contact Glos footpaths.

7. Problems were experienced with traffic at Over Farm at their recent event; Clerk to write and ask if they would consider a one-way system at these events to reduce problems and improve safety.

8. Reminder that HCCT AGM was on Thurs.14 November 
9. Problems of near accidents and poor visibility at A40 junction with B4215, caused when traffic lights had failed.  Problems should be reported to Glos Highways on 08000 514514

10. An initial assessment for a cycle track at playing field site is favourable; this is ongoing.

The meeting closed at 8.45pm
Next meeting  14 January 2014 at 7.30pm in Old School Room                                                                      
 Signed______________________________________________   Date __________________
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